
 

 
 

May 10, 2024 
 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Peaks Mill Water District Loss Reduction Project in Fiscal Year 
2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Peaks Mill Water District, located at 
7165 US 127 North, Frankfort, Kentucky, 40601.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would replace approximately 1,250 
water meters with a new automated smart metering system. It will also replace 5,000 feet of 2-
inch water mains with 5,000 feet of 6-inch and 4-inch water mains, relocate 50 meters to areas of 
easier accessibility, and install hydrants and line valves.  
 
This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 1452 of the 
Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 
 
I certify that neither I nor anyone in my immediate family has any financial interest in this 
project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
James Comer 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


